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'"A Caring Community"

THURSDAY, May 17, 2007

Keys to our Past,
Present and Future
Hinge on the Cross

NUMBER 9

99TH YEAR

CROSS PLAINS, CALLAHAN COUNTY, TEXAS 76443

CURRENT MEMBERS OF AMERICAN LEGION AND SPONSOR’S OF VETERANS MEMORIAL—Ronnie White (back,

AMERICAN LEGION MEMBERS AFTER WORLD WAR II—Tom Hinkle (back, from left), Darwin Anderson, Howett
Wi/lson, Noah Johnson, and Bill Jones; Junior Ford, Sr. (middle, from left), Pat McNeel, Jr., Albert Lovell, Gordon Bell, Harold
Oliver, and Ruben Andrews; C.H. Dawson (front, from left), Ralph Pancake, Clay Kinnard, (unknown) and Ira Calhoun.

from left), Deverel Harp, Rolan Jones, Stan Painter, Jim Isbell, Jerry Brown, Commandér Bob Kirkham, Rick Terrell,
Bill Young, and James Nichols; Logan Long (front, from left), Clay Kinnard, John Pearson, Audrey Purvis, Donald Beeler,
Carl Smith, Burlie Taylor, Freddy Tatom, Benny Callaway and Weldon Strain.

Cross Plains Veterans Memorial Dedication
Ceremony Set for Saturday, May 26th
American Legion Post 423 Recently Honored

Join us on May 26th at 10:00
a.m. to
contributions of America's
Veterans. They are heroes bound
together by the oath of service
they have taken and by their
devotion to God and Country.

As Senator Dole stated, "We do
not pay tribute to a war, rather, a
tribute to the physical and moral
courage that makes heroes out of
farm and city boys, that inspires
Americans of every generation to
lay down their lives for people
they'll never meet."

We urge all veterans, families
and those supporting our troops
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reflect on the.

~Representation,

today to attend the dedication

ceremony. As we recognize the
valian£ efforts of hundreds  of
local men and women who put

. country before self and made

their marks in history. If you
would like to bring a wreath in
memory of a fallen veteran, we
urge you to do so. Please include
a hanger and the Veteran's name
on the wreath.

The local American Legion has
recently been recognized by
Paul A. Morin, National
Commander of The American
Legion, for achieving 100
percent of their membership goal

for the 2006-2007 membership
year.

A certificate of achievement
and three National Commander's
100% Plus pins were included for
the local Commander Bobby
J. Kirkham, the Post Adjutant

Donald  Beeler and Post
Membership Chairman Audrey
Purvis. The pins and

certificate demonstrate they are
getting "Back to Basics" with
their commitment to veterans.
This was an example that the
local Post is "Still Serving
America."

The American Legion strongly
believes that an effective
membership program within
each Post is vitally important to
the positive perception of their
members and programs within
the:community. Post 423 was
recognized by their excellent
care of membership indicating
they were successful in all their
programs.

Submitted by
Cindy Payne and
Audrey Purvis

Roof Issues Raised Over Senior
Center at Council Meeting

By Deborah Lowitzer
Special Writer

Want New
Volunteer
Fire Departments Differ on
Jurisdiction and Banners
may Soon Flutter Along Main
Street, as issues were discussed
at the May 8th City Council
Meeting.

*In an effort to confront and
settle the ongoing roof issue at
the Senior Citizen’s Center,
Representative Kathy Anderson
met with Council members. She
chastised them for letting the
issue go on for the period of time
that it has and asked them point
blank whether or not they’d be

Senior Citizens

willing to vote on a roof
replacement.

Anderson stressed that the roof
had been leaking the whole
8 years that she had been in
the building. Mayor Purvis
added that as far as he knew, it
had leaked since it was built.
Thrennie McCrohan asked
why something hadn’t been
done before . now. City
Secretary, Debbie Gosnell replied
that the City had already
put $12,000 into the building.
Anderson stressed adamantly that
it needed to continue to be worked
on until it was done correctly.

Ricky Carouth interjected that
the Chamber of Commerce
building had just been reframed

-saying that

and now had a metal roof. He
also added that the Cross Plains
Library has a new roof. Carouth
said that you couldn’t cut
corners on a flat top roof. The
‘guess-timates’ on roof costs
ranged from $10,000- $25,000.

Kathy Anderson pressed again
for the Council to put fixing
the roof to a vote. Several of
the Council members objected,
because. that
particular item was not on this
month’s agenda, it couldn’t be
voted on at this meeting.

Mayor Ray Purvis reasoned
that the best thing to do at this
time because of the condition
the roof is in, would be to get

See Roof Page 4

PRICE 50¢

"lhrkey Creek Cook-of,
Bull Bash and Dance Set

If you haven’t entered the
Cook-Off or Bull Bash events
it’s time to do so. Just call
325-280-0271. We are making
final preparations for this
weekend.

The forecast looks great and
the bulls are ready to go.
Stock Contractors are: Mutton
Busting- Heath Hoaretz,
Golthwaite; Steers-Jeff Bacon,
Cross Plains. Bulls- Mark Huff,
Odessa; Jerry Lindley, May; Greg
Willingham, Cross Plains; Kent
Cox, Stephenville; Mike King,
Houston. Bullfighters are Josh
Hudspeth, Cody Harriss, and Jud
Lackey. Judges are Mark

for Saturday, May 19th

Campbell and J.R. Hudson.
Thanks again to our sponsors:
Blake Fulenwider Dodge;
KEAN; Texas Heritage Bank;
Jones Real Estate; Kevin Elkins;
Jess Gorley; Jason Marks; Park
Car Wash; City of Cross
Plains; Cross Plains Review;
Jason Bien; Higginbotham’s;
Cross Plains Frozen Foods;
Bless’d Automotive; Jean’s Feed
Barn; Mexico City Cafe;
Cross Plains Grain and Peanut;
Ranchers Choice Realty, Anna
Chessier, Village Market, Rick

Potter, Welch Stone and Taste of

Texas.
Submitted by Dana Hall

New Faces on

School

Board

and City Council

A new face was added to both
the CPISD School Board and the
Cross Plains City Council.

Winning a place on the School
Board, new-comer Tommy
Ames topped out with a total of
247 votes. Jim Cook also won
with 156 and Vlckl Dillard with
150.

Judy Luter had 149 votes
while Jane, Holmes  and
incumbent Susan Schaefer both
received 104 votes each.

Ninety-two percent (910
people) cast their vote in the
CPISD School Board Election.

In the Cross Plains City
Council Election 78 percent
(346 people) showed up to vote.

Audrey Purvis had the most

votes vith 105, Edwin Weisshad

85, first-time runner Peggy
Terrell captured a place with 83,
while incumbent Gene Dillard
had 73 votes.

County Proposition-1 regard-
ing the freezing of elderly
property taxes passed with 790
For and 121 Against. The City
Proposition for 1/4 percent Sales
Tax for street maintenance,
passed with 103 For and

- 34 Against.

Services for

were held Monday, May 14

Doris Wilma Goble, age 79 of
Cross Plains went home to be
with the Lord Friday, May 11,
2007 in Abilene.

Funeral services were held at
2:00 p.m. Monday, May 14, 2007
at First Baptist Church in Cross
Plains with Ronnie White
officiating; burial followed in
the Atwell Cemetery.

She was born December 9, 1927
in Atwell, Texas to Marcus Elvin
and Edna Valeria (Pillans) Rouse.
She married J.D. Goble on March
6, 1944 in Cottonwood. They

lived in Missouri and California &
~while J.D. was in the military.

They returned to Callahan County
and made their home in Cross
Plains. Doris worked for
Higginbotham’s in the Hardware
Department for several years.
She was first and formost a
Christian wife, mother and
homemaker for her family. She
was also a faithful member of the
choir, as well as singing with a
Ladies Quartet for a number of
years at First Baptist Church
where she was a member. She
also served on the Hospitality
Committee and was a member
of the Dorcas Sunday School
Class. Doris served as an officer
of the CPHS Homecoming
Committee through 2003 (in
charge of invitations), and was
elected Coming Home Queen in
1985.

Doris was preceded in death by
her parents; three sisters, Eddie
Faye Dillard, Loretta Wynn,
Lanette Rouse; and one grand-

Doris Goble

DORIS GOBLE

“Nanny”

daughter, Nikki Griffith.
Survivors include her husband,
J.D. Goble, Sr. of Cross Plains;
son, James D. Goble, Jr. and wife
Wanda of Cross Plains; two
daughters, Connie Ann Griffith
and husband Doug of Noodle and
Vicki Williams of Abilene; one
sister, Elva Nell Dupriest and
husband Garland of Rankin; eight
grandchildren, Jimmy Goble
and wife. Caleen of Corpus
Christi, Rhonda Smith and
husband Brady of Midland, Cindy
Smith and husband Kevin of
Greenwood, Bonnie Switzer and
husband Creath of Cross Plains,
April McNutt and husband Don
of Noodle, Mikki Kirby of
Cross Plains, Amber Kleiber and
husband Steven of Cross Plains
and Marcus Williams of Abilene;
and 18 great-grandchildren.
Pallbearers were Gary and
Michael Dupriest, Randy Dillard,
Mark Burkett; Bobby Dan
Havens and Bob Morgan.



; our local Genealogy Society a

| microfilm reader for which we
" are very grateful. Itis in the Cross

Microfilm Reader Now
Available at Library

Texas Heritage Bank has given

Plains Library and available for
all to use. Old issues of the Cross

© Plains Review are available on

microfilm for $45 per roll and the
Society is planning to buy the
1911-2000 editions.

Donations are requested to help
in this effort. Any and:all contri-

butions would be greatly appreci-

ated. Checks should be payable to

Cross Plains Library/Genealogy

and can be sent to or dropped off

atthe Library, POBox 333, Cross

Plains, TX 76443.

Thanks to all of you for your
support in this effort.

Submitted by

Lavonne Childress,

Reporter

CHURCH DIRECTORY |

CORNERSTONE BIBLE CHURCH

832 Ave. E Cross Plains, TX
Pastor: Sunday Morning Bible Study ...10:00 AM
Morning Worship..........ceccuevenee 11:00 AM

W‘_‘“e" POPE 574 s Wokheip.. . ‘600 PM
14 Wednesday Night Bible Study...7:00 PM
Our Church Is A House Of Prayer

209 S.W. Hwy 36

UNITED PENTECOSTAL CHURCH]|

Welcomes You!

Sunday School 9:30 a.m.
Sun. 6:30 p.m. Worship & Word *** Wed. 7:00 p.m. Bible Study
“An Apostolic Church”

PASTOR, Phillip R. Schaefer (254) 725-7140

CROSS PLAINS, TX

||| cO
Sanday Schoel o ol il i L 9:45 AM

Marning Worship. .8 ... ...t sisgsssvismgrovsipeliion 11:00 AM

Eveling SBevIBe AL .o ..6:00 PM

Wednesday Bible Study & Prayer DHTe e e e 7:00 PM
Matt McGowen, Pastor (254) 725-4599

Pridndly hivoly -+ e (284) T85:6266 5 - (bl Toncling

Sunday Morning Worship..

Brushy Creek Cowboy Church

112 W. Travis in Putnam
- Pastor; Sam.Stone .

10:30 AM

Wednesday Worship

7:00 PM

First Service Will Be May 6th

For Information

| CROSS PLAINS COWBOY CHURCH
Pastor: LEN SMITH

Join Us On Sunday at 10:30 a.m.
16075 CR 459 Cross Plains, Texas

Call 254-725-6446 or 325-518-5514

COME AS YOU ARE

[0,

]

|

Triple Cross Cowboy Church

Every Sunday at 10:30 am
Services held at 21272 State Hwy 279, Cross Plains
(CJS Ranch, on the left just past the 279/206 split)

Al Taylor, Preacher

Cell Phone: 325-370-6680

Phone: 254-725-7522

Pastor:
Rufus Wilson
254-725-7574

' Pioneer Baptist Church |

Sunday Morning Worship....11:00 am
Sunday Evening Worship....6:00 p.m.
Wednesday Prayer Service....7:00 p.m.

Music Director: Barbara Jo Medley 254-643-1977

Sunday School....10:00 am

Sunday ....10:00 am

Living Water Ministries Fellowship
Restoring And Equipping The Saints

Pastor Max Evans |

Thursday ....7:00 pm

_For Information Call (254) 725-7418 |

Rowden Baptist Church

Interim Pastor: Wayne Lenz

Bible Study...10:00 am
Sunday Morning Worship...11:00 am

‘ 2990 Highway 36 at Rowden 12 Miles West of Cross Plains
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Rosa Marie (Robbins)
Woody

Rosa Marie (Robbins) Woody,
76, a resident of Glendale,
Arizona, passes away peacefully
on Thursday, May 10, 2007.

Funeral services were held
Tuesday, May 15, 2007 at 11:00
a.m. at Heritage Funeral Chapel
in Peoria, Arizona. Interment was
at 12:30 p.m. at the National
Memorial Cemetery of Arizona.

Rosa was born in Dickens,
Texas on July 11, 1930, the
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Kim
Robbins. She was a 1946
graduate of Cross Plains High
School.

She is survived by her loving

husband of 57 years, Charlie

Woody; children, Donna

" (Howard) Cogan, Gayle (Eric)

Rihaly, Ray (Fausta) Woody and
Randy (Delona) Woody;
brothers, Joe (Polly) Robbins,
Dee (Rhonda) Robbins and Ed
(Margaret) Robbins; 9 grand-
children and 6 great-grandchil-
dren. :

In lieu of flowers, memorial
contributions may be given to the
American Heart Association,

2929 S. 48th Street, Tempe, AZ"

85282 or the American Diabetes
Association Memorial and Honor
Program, 8125 N. 23rd Avenue,
#222, Phoenix, AZ 85021.

Clifton Willis

Van Der Linden

Clifton Willis Van Der Linden,

75 of Clyde, died Monday, April

9, 2007 at a local hospital.

Memorial services will be at
2:00 p.m. Saturday, April 14,
2007 at the First Baptist Church
with Dr. Toby. Henson
officiating. Mr. Van Der Linden's
body was donated to science.

Local arrangements are under
the direction of Bailey Funeral
Home.

Mr. Van Der Linden was born
February 4, 1932 in Colorado
Springs, CO. to Ed and Urva
(Larkin) Van Der Linden. He
graduated from Palmer High
School in Colorado Springs. He
married Mary Beasley on June
14, 1953 in Baird. They moved
back to Clyde from Big Spring in
1970. He was a retired fighter
pilot, and flew many types of
jets, his favorite being the 106.
He served in Korea, Vietnam,
and also served a tour in Italy.
He was a member of the First
Baptist Church in Clyde.

" Survivors include his wife,
Mary of Clyde; one son, Russell
Van Der Linden and wife Kathy
of San Antonio; one daughter,
Marsha Faircloth and husband
Cecil of Eula; one brother, Roy
Van Der Linden and wife Clara
of Fredrick, MD.; seven
grandchildren, and two great-
grandchildren.
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LI1BRARY NOTES
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Statistics

Patrons 70

Programs 10

Books Checked Out 66
_ Copies 9
" Reference : 10

Internet Users 29

Book Donations
Sandy Doss
Billye Sinclair

Memorials

Charles and Lou Rodenberger
In Memory of James
Lawrence and Mark Kite

Oplin Community-Wide
Dinner Planned

The Oplin Community Center
would like for everyone to mark
their calendars for Saturday,
June 2nd, for our annual
community wide dinner. If you
live in the Oplin area, you are
invited to come out to meet your
neighbors and have a good
meal while doing so.

The Community Center will
provide the main course, and
everyone else is invited to bring
a side dish or dessert. Dinner will

be served sometime around

noon, and last until all the food

is gone (so you might want to
" get here early)! We will provide
more information in the next
week or so, but if you want to
talk with someone about our
dinner a little sooner, please call
Judi Campbell at 529-4301.
Be sure to mark your
calendars for Saturday, June
2nd, and come on out to the
Oplin Community Center.

Thank You God

\ Heallng Rain

For The

Clyde Hardware & Supply
119 Pecan

2

325-893-4260

HOURS: MON.-FRI. 7:30 AM TO 5:30 ¢
http://clydehardware bigcountrybiz.com

Fire Ants are Here! Ii's Time for the

TEXAS

Clyde, Tx. 79510

Fax: 325-893-5262
30 PM SAT. 7:30 AM TO 12:30 PM

TWO STEPY

Over-N

Safflower Seed .15.39
Sunflower Seed $4.69

52" Polished Brass 9

Bamboo Torche 6°
\_

ut Granules to Broadcast. $24.99
Terro or Ortho Mound Treatment $9. 99 .

Bird Seed — 5 pound Bag

Bird Feeders - Silo #1199 carriage Lamp 9.99
Evaporative Cooler Pumps ..:11.99

Floats (All Brass) ..16.99

Cooler Filters - Several Sizes

16" Oscillating Fan $20.99
Ceiling Fan $49.99

blade

Cherry Finish 5499

@Cross Plains Review May 17, 20@

COURTHOUSE NEWS

1

COUNTY COURTHOUSE
Roger Corn, Presiding

Misdemeanor Filings

Andrew J. Ferguson, criminal
trespass.

Derek Armstrong, deadly
conduct.

Marie L. Alcantar, theft by
check.

Danny J. Bamber Jr., theft by
check.

Brandon L. Fagan, theft by
check.

Jimmy Lambert Jr.,
of a vehicle.

Daniel Moreno, leaving scene
of accident.

Michael L. Havens, theft.

David A. McCowan, driving
while intoxicated (DWI).

Alfredo M. Garcia, DWI.

burglary

Curtis Brown, failure to
appear.
Gabriel Requena, failure to
appear.
Chance Britt, failure to
appear.

Mahadere Beyene, failure to
appear.

David Hall, failure to appear.

Greg Gabbert, failure to
appear.

Pedro Villareal Jr., failure to
appear. '

Raymond Raines, failure to
appear.

Misdemeanor Minutes

Debbie Hogue, motion to
revoke probation and
adjudicate granted.

Sabrina Bullard, motion to
revoke probation and
adjudicate granted.

Cynthia Marie Wheeler,
motion to revoke probation
granted.

Donald MacKenzie, order
amending condition of
probation. -

Stephanie Jean Wilkinson,
order extending probation
granted.

Dannielle R. Velasquez,
motion to dismiss to driving

while license lnvalld (DWLI) for:

plea t&-other-case.

IT PAYS TO

ADVERTISE

CALL
254-725-6111

116 S.E. 1ST STREET CROSS PLAINS, TX

Amy Fish, order amending
conditions of probatlon
granted.

Scott Haines, motion to
dismiss motion to revoke
probation and adjudicate
granted.

Franklin Gomez, motion to
withdraw as surety granted.

Clay D. Wallace, motion to
dismiss to reckless driving for
plea to other case.

Roger Dale Brown, motion to
revoke probation granted.

Billy Ejem Jr., motion to
revoke probation
adjudicate granted.

Debra Allen Seals, motion to

‘withdraw as surety granted.

42nd DISTRICT COURT
John Weeks, presiding

Criminal Indictments

Thomas R. Eaton, theft.

Theresa N. Newcomb, theft.

Daniel E. Zarsky, possession
of a controlled substance, 2

. counts.

Roberta A. Seaton, forgery.

Jonathan J. Haley, failure to
comply with sex offender
registration requirements, 2
counts.

Civil Filings

Hudson & Keyse, LLC. vs.
Darrell Lee Hargrove and
Fredene N. Hargrove-Tennison
aka Fredene N. Hargrove,
breach of contract.

Raydon Construction vs.
Diane Green, default on
account.

In Re: estate of William A.
Roberts, deceased, contested
matter transfer from county
court.

Wendy Yvette Morgan and

Clayton Wayne Morgan,

» divorce.
Renetha Lynn Bellew and

Johnny Lynn Bellew, divorce.
Katherine Genet Manuel and

Rodger Gene-Manuel, divorce.
John Cecil Wheeler and

Connie Lee Wheeler, divorce.

PLEASE COME JOIN THE
First United

‘Methodist Church

Worshipping with the
Flrst United Presbyterian Church

200 Ave D & 2nd Street

Sunday Schbol 9:30AM Sunday Morning Worship 10:45AM
Monday Prayer Group 9:00AM (Church Office)

Men’s Prayer Breakfast 6:30AM (Thursday Jean’s Feed Barn)

Jim Senkel, Pastor
Church 254-725-7377 Cell 325-280-8480

~ First fBa}mst
Church

| Sunday
9:45 am Bible Study
11 am & 6 pm Worship

Wednesday ,

6:30 pm Prayer/Worship

Ronnie B. White, Pastor
(254) 725-7629
3rd & Main, Cross Plains, TX 76443

and’

. T

PP BAITIED

¥ ¥

PN EDEIY

> s

A

T

»

O E XY ER
Ay et

PEEFIFIPDIFFALEE XYY

o R o R L R
A RIS TP I ~ S

¥y H
2Pl Ty

FEFIRFDENY

X O X B O % 0L "™ OO " ™ 20 2hHh

e ACOQ N

-~

O U S %0 270 Q"™ ™ 20 %O\ /M~ = =

Sqargc
“the m
€all

~€DL
JING

"OTR

pack
sGene
“chase

~Qarri
~fatio
)

BRI
v career

~sored
“be2l.

sihent!

DRI

syour
“sisge

‘&

train
\inglc

~Swif!
DRI

‘Mile

43 ¢
Jfew

OTR

« 1-80

N

< NOTI

* gonta



AR

NN

NN

R R R R R R R T E E eSS S S EEEEEEEESESSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSESESSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSsSsSsSsSsSSSSSSSSSsSsSsS

llllllllllllll‘lllllllllllllllllllllllllIIILIJlllllllllllllllllll"v i

CorToNwWOOD NEWS

LALLLLLL L LD L Lt ill]

SENIOR CITIZEN’S NEWS

By WALLACE BENNETT ||,

By Kathy Anderson ]
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Quilting Club’s Bake Sale
Yields Good Results

The Bake Sale by the-Quilting
Club last Saturday proved to be a
successful venture. The ladies
sold out by about 11:30 a.m. and
went home. And thanks for the
apple pie.

A representative of the
Cottonwood Historical Associa-
tion was present with a good stock
of Cook Books on hand and had
a brisk sale of the books. The
ladies wished to express their
appreciation to everyone who
participated in the bake sale.
Sailing The High Seas Aboard

A British Destroyer
It seems everyone wants to hear
war stories these days. So, I will
tell one, only one. It has some
chilling, frightening and hair
raising moments.

The time was 1945. I was
serving on liaison duty with the
British Pacific Fleet, sailing
aboard the HMS Teaser, a British
destroyer. The BOMBS HAD
been dropped, the war was
closing down, and all ships in
the British Pacific Fleet were
preparing to sail to different ports
throughout the Far East to observe
the surrender of the Japanese.

Our ship was heading to
Singapore and the two yanks
aboard had to transfer at sea to
another ship that was heading off

to the Admiralty Islands where we
could rejoin the American forces.

So we lashed our gear in
sea-going fashion and reported to
the fan tail of the Teaser. The
HMS quadrant was steaming
along side at a slow pace and a
breatches-bouy chair had been
rigged between the two ships to
make the transfer. I was first;
then climbed in the chair, strapped
down, with sea-bags swung
below, to make the transfer. I
was hoisted up and started
moving toward the HMS

~ Quadrant, another destroyer. The
two ships were moving ata very .

slow speed, rocking, rolling and

was halfway between the two
ships, I suddenly lost all sense of
being safely tucked in, and
dropped into the water, gasping
for breath and scared out of my
gourd.

When I was sufficiently
dunked, I felt the lines grow
taught again and was pulled safely
across to the other ship, landing
dripping wet, cold and out of
breath from the sudden dunking.

All the British sailors, on both
ships, were laughing and yelling
heartily. I grinned sheepishly
and turned to look for my
companion. He was already
coming over and was likewise
summarily dunked about midway
between the two ships and the

yelling and laughing started

again. He was also pulled across
and arrived safely aboard the new
ship.

The dunking had been a left-
handed British salute to two
“Yanks” who had been their
shipmates for about a year and
half, sailing the “blue Pacific.” It
certainly did have the chilling,
hair raising, and frightening
moments.

Elephant Stew Recipe Won’t
Go Away
I have tried to ignore the
Elephant Stew recipe in
Cottonwood’s new cookbook
however, I have been asked about
it by several folks, so here it is.

Elephant Stew
1 Medium Size Elephant
2 Rabbits (optional)
Gravy
Cut elephant into bite size
pieces. Put in a very large pot
and cover with gravy. Cook
over a kerosene fire for 4 weeks
at 465 degrees. Elephant will
serve about 3,800 adults and
350 children. If more are
expected, two rabbits may be
added to the pot, but do this
only if absolutely necessary, as
most people do not like to find a
hare in their stew. .. ;..

bobbing in the heavy sea. WhenI

Beta Sigma Phi Awards
Scholarships to Students

The Cross Plains chapter of

Beta Sigma Phi has awarded their
2007 Scholarship totwo C.P.H.S.
graduates, Thomas Wade Estes
and Justin Clay Dickson.

We congratulate Thomas and
Justin and wish them well as they
pursue their higher education.
We also want to THANK all
seven seniors who applied for our
scholarship. All were deserving

" individuals that made the selec-

tion of winners difficult. Our so-

rority appreciates the time each
~ gave to submitting their applica-
tions.
This annual scholarship is made
possible through community
support of various events

“sponsored by Beta Sigma Phi

Sorority.
Beta Sigma Phi congratulate the

graduating Class of 2007 and

send their best wishes for their
future.
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WE ARE PROUD TO SERVE OUR CROSS PLAINS,
COTTONWOOD & SCRANTON MEMBERS
WE ARE HERE TO MEET YOUR NEEDS

Phone: 877-TEC-1939

By Bob Pipes

Cross Plains Church of Christ

433 N. Main
(254) 725-6117

On TV and in Texas Monthly, an M.D. Anderson ad was that of
a man named Ronnie Ayers who had prostate cancer who says he
“chose the right place and people for treatments,” then ends by
saying, “I am a life, to be continued.”

How true. We are all lives, “to

be contmued g | know what Mr.

Ayers means by that, and Patsy & I believe it’s the same way
with her. But it is true in an even more important way also, an

eternal way. Jesus explained to the Pharisees that He came that
they may have life, and that they may have it more abundantly
(John 10:10). But just as Mr. Ayers (and Patsy) had to “choose

the right place and people” to be

“a life to be continued,” so must

ones choose the right Place and the right Person in order to have
the more important “life to be continued” — eternal life. Christ
is the “Right Place and Person,” otherwise the “life to be
continued” is not really much life at all, rather, “eternal

punishment” (Matt. 25:46).

Come share in times of Bible study and worship with us as we
strive toward “signing our lives with the excellence of God.”

Sunday Morning Bible Class..9:45a. m"

Sunday Morning Worship.....10:15a m

Sunday Evening Worship....6:00p.m.
Wed. Evening Bible Study...7:00p.m.

Friends & Neighbors Caring In Jesus

The new Cottonwood cookbook
is wonderful. We thoroughly
enjoyed looking through it. It
brought back many memories for
alot of people. .

Vi Harlow is on vacation this
week. She left with Paul and
Juanita for Roswell, New Mexico.
We wish they could have stayed
longer. We always enjoy their
visits.

Wednesday was a good day. We
got to visit with Jimmielee Payne,

Lurlene Fortune and Jerry
Holmes. Thanks to the nursing
home staff for bringing them. It
is always a treat.

The storms caused the Tuesday
night 42 players to break up early,
but not before they enjoyed a
99 cent hamburger. They returned
on Thursday night to make up for
it.

We play again on Tuesday
night, May 15 at 5:00. Come join
us for pot luck and good fun.

Ri1SING STAR NURSING NEWS

O O

By Nikki Perez
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Welcome back everyone. First
things first, I want to say,
"Welcome back sunny days." At
least for a few days anyway. We
enjoyed the rain but we also
enjoyed seeing the sun come out
again. Some of the residents got
to get out of the building and get
some fresh air out on our warm
patio.

On Tuesday the residents

enjoyed their favorite ice cream

sundaes. Jimmie Payne ordered a
"Cottonwood Special." That
threw me for a loop. I thought it
would be some kind of
combination or something like
that. But come to find out, it was
just strawberry. He explained
how they came up with that. From
what he told me, I gather,
strawberry was the topping of
choice back then. It was the most

popular.
We played Bingo on Saturday

and, ya know, that was the short-
est blackout game I think I have
ever witnessed. It only took about
3 minutes. I called every number
Gracie Jenkins had available, in a

‘row! Congratulations.

Next I would like to say "thank
you" for the beautiful flower
arrangements that the Methodist
Church in Cross Plains donated to
the women in the facility for
Mother's Day. We appreciate it
very much and the residents
really enjoyed the flowers.

I'would like to send out some get

~well thoughts and prayers to Jerry

Holmes whoisin the hospital. We
would like to give Leo Thompson
a warm welcome back. We are
also delighted to have Betty
Raybon back.

I also hope everyone had a
wonderful Mother's Day. And

* thank you for reading this week's
_edition of the Rising Star Nursing

Center News.

Cost of Local Cemetery

Plots to Increase

As of September 1, 2007, plots
at the Cross Plains Memorial
Cemetery will be $100.00. The
plots that have been reserved and

““havenot paid are still $75.00 until

Debbie Edington
has been with
Texas Heritage Bank
for
25 years!

Please join us for a
reception in her honor
10:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.
Friday, May 18, 2007

in the Bank lobby .

Texas
Heritage
Bank

Member FDIC

September 1, 2007.
For further information, call
Bob Harrell at 254-725-6153.

Donna
Besselaar

Receives
Master's

Degree

Donna Bessalaar graduated
from the University of Texas in
Arlington on May 14, 2007 with
a Master's Degree in Curriculum
and Education. She will
be employed as a Reading
Specialist. -

Donna currently resides in
De Sota, Texas. She is the
daughter of Joe and Jane
Bessalaar.

Monroe-Nimrod Homecoming
and Nimrod Baptist Church
Fish Fry Dates Announced

The Nimrod Baptist Church
would like to invite you to join us
for the 2nd Annual Fund-raiser
Fish Fry (fresh catfish caught
at Lake Cisco) in conjunction
with the Monroe/Nimrod
Homecoming, Saturday, May 19
from 5 p.m. to 7 p.m.

Homecoming will be Sunday,
May 20th. Church services will
begin at 10:45 a.m. at Nimrod
Baptist Church.

The Calvary Singers will bring

Saturday,

Entry Fee: 3 for $30.00
Progressive after 1.

Rope at 1:00 p.m.

Callahan County Sherifi's Posse
707 is hosting a No. 2 and No. 3

Team Roping

at the Rodeo Arena in Baird

Books open at 12 Noon

the message and music. Bring a
potluck dish to share after the
service. Please come and join us
for a good food and fellowship.
The Nimrod Baptist Church

is located 10 miles southwest

of Cisco on FM 569. For

information or directions call

Brother Bill
254-725-6404 or

Shawver 254-725-6561.

Submitted by

Bonnie Kanady

Glenda

May 19th

Call before you haul
if weather is bad!

Mike Walker
254-725-6880

Armstrong - ¢
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PIONEER NEWS
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The community wants to
congratulate Tommy Ames on
being elected the Cross Plains
School Board. We also
congratulate Jim Cook and
Vicky Dillard who are to the
board.

We had several members
missing Tuesday at quilting for
various reasons. Some were
sight-seeing having a good time.
Others were at school enjoying
the "Awards Assembly" for the
K-2nd graders. Some were had
doctor appointments. Some had
company. Those who were there
worked on Sheryl's "Star" top.
Glenda Phillips went to the
Powder Puff football game
Friday night. It was a lot of fun.
Glenda's granddaughter, Krista,
was in it. Glenda went to the
"Awards Assembly” at Cross
Plains School Tuesday morning
to see her grandson Logan
receive his awards. The children
were really cute.

What a fun day the students had
on Friday. It was the annual
"Field Day." Mrs. Stover did a
great job getting everything
coordinated. Thekids had funand
learned and participated in lots of
skills. It was also super tosee a lot
of parents, grandparents and just
interested community folks
watching.

Frankie Smith had a great time
atthe Scranton Musical. She went
along with Mr. and Mrs. Paul
Harlow, Vi Harlow and Jean

Fore. They all had a wonderful
time.

Jean Fore has had Paul and °
Juanita visiting with her sister, Vi
Harlow, in Cross Plains. How
wonderful it is for this family to

_ get together.

This weekend James and Jean
Alexander's grandson, Will
Alexander, graduated from ACU
withaDegree in Business-Magna
Cum Laude. Everyone is very
proud of him. On Friday, Jim,
Marla and Ashley came from
Richardson to get James and Jean
and Aunt May. They went to
Clyde to pick up Bernice Pyeatt, a
very special friend of the family.
Then on to ACU we went! Jack
Alexander met us there. The
College of Business had prepared
a dinner for all the graduates and
their families. We all enjoyed
being with these young people
who will be doing the business of
this country.

On Saturday, the same group
attended the graduation cer-
emony. After graduation, Jimand
Marla treated us to dinner at
Perini Ranch in Buffalo Gap. Ev-
eryone enjoyed the two days.
Again, the family is very proud of
this young man. Now, Will, it's
off to work! Just the beginning of
a new and exciting life!

Well, we have received some
more rain showers! The wild-
flowers are still beautiful! The
Lord's handywork!

See you next week!

PioneerMemorial Day

Observance Program
Monday, May 28th

The Pioneer Memorial Day
Observance Program is set for

'~ Monday, May 28th. The program
isscheduled tobeginat9a.m.and '

will be held under the Pioneer
Veterans Memorial Pavilion
located near the War Memorial
and flagpole. The cemetery is
located on Highway 36 between
Cross Plains and Rising Star. The
program is planned to pay respect
to all veterans with a more
specific homage to WWI and
WWII veterans from the Pioneer
area who lost their lives.

This year's program will focus

- on the canvas covered Glider

Planes used during several inva-
sions in WWIL Very little infor-
mation was known about the
Gilder program by the general
public. Much of the information
and materials assembled were

through the éourtesy of the
"Silent Wings" Museum in

- Lubbock, Texas.

Several community and area
citizens will take part in the pro-
gram. The community takes pride

. in our cemetery and appreciation
" of American Veterans. Refresh-

ments will be served following
the program, which should last
approximately one hour. Flags
will then be placed on the graves
of all veterans by those attending
the service.

We appreciate your attendance
and if you cannot attend, please
give thanks for your freedom to
both our living and fallen heroes.

‘We also encourage you to
attend the dedication of the
Cross Plains Veterans Memorial
Park scheduled for 10:00 a.m. on
Saturday, May 26.

MAY 21 -25

MONDAY - BBQ Brisket, Ranch
Style Beans, Potato Salad,
Cottage Cheese & Pears, Bread
TUESDAY- Chicken Salad,
Tomato Soup, Pineapple, Peanut
Butter Cookie, Crackers
WEDNESDAY - Salisbury Steak
w/Gravy, Whipped Potatoes,
Italian Veg., Lemon Pudding,

Bread

THURSDAY- Chicken Rice, .
Broccoli Cass., Glazed Sweet
Potatoes, Tossed Salad, Ranger
Cookie, Bread

FRIDAY-Steak Fingers w/
Gravy, Whipped Potatoes, Tossed
Salad, Ice Cream Cup, Bread

2nd & 4th Tue., Domino Night (42/84) Begins at 5:00 p.m.

- FOR INTERNET SERVICES CALL
VANDA OR AMBER

254-725-6111CROSS PLAINS REVIEW

Thank you to everyone for your encouragement,
prayers and support in my recent bid for city council.

It is my intention, like the other council members,
to represent all the citizens of Cross Plains, not just
one or two special interest groups. To that end, I call
upon the pegple of the city and surrounding areas to
put aside their differences and work for the good of

the community.

“For none of us lives to himself ..

. so then let us

pursue what makes for peace and for mutual

upbuilding.” (Romans 14)

Peg Terrell

Political Ad .Pnid f.or by campaign treasurer, Zella Erwin, P.O. Box 175, Cross Plains, TX 76443
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Project Graduation

Needs Donations
Businesses/Individuals

Cross Plains has been

privileged to have had Project
Graduation for 18 years and it is
still going strong.
.\ Most of you know we are a
no-alcohol, no-drug all-night
party for the seniors. We have
been blessed tohave 99 percent to
100 percent of all the Seniors at
these events. It has been a great
success.

One of the reasons we have been
successful is because of good
organization, lots of hard work
and generous businesses and
individuals providing cash and

* prizes for the evening.

I want to remind you that even
$5.00 put with another $5.00 or
$10.00 adds up. Our businesses

SCHOOL LUNCH MENU

do most of the prizes and money
but I want to challenge parents
and other individuals to take part.
Any donation is appreciated.
What I'msaying is you don't have
to be in business to donate.

Let's all dig a little deeper and
make this a great party with lots of
gifts for our Seniors. They
deserve it and we need to make

Thanks.

If you would like to make a
donation, please contact Lurene
McNutt 254-725-6121, Jean
McWilliams 254-725-6455 or
Connie Kirkham 254-725-6500
or 725- 6318.

Connie Kirkham
Steering Committee

MAY 14-18
BREAKFAST LUNCH
MONDAY - Breakfast on a MONDAY- Pizza, Salad, Corn,

Stick, Assorted Juice
TUESDAY - Muffin, Yogurt,
Assorted Juice

WEDNESDAY - Pancake &
Sausage, Assorted Juice
THURSDAY - Cereal, Toast,
Assorted Juice

s o PRSI0 G0

Pudding

TUESDAY - BBQ Franks,
Scalloped Potatoes, Bread Stick,
Mixed Veg., Fruit
WEDNESDAY - Crispito .w/
Cheese Sauce, Salad, Peaches
THURSDAY-Sandwich, Pickle
Spears, Cookie, Fruit

Two Callahan County
'youths to participate in
wildlife leadership camp

I SanAntonio, TX - Aaron Lovell
and Tory Seago of Callahan
County, will participate in the
Texas Brigade program this sum-
mer. They were selected based
on their academic records, in-
jterest in wildlife and natural re-
tsources, and leadership abili=
ties.

The Texas Brigades' mission is
to empower high school youth
with the necessary skills and
knowledge in wildlife and fisher-
ies, habitat conservation, land
and water stewardship, team-
building, communication, and
leadership to become ambassa-
dors for conservation in order to
ensure a sustained wildlife and
fisheries legacy for future gen-
erations. This is the 15th year of
the Brigades.

There are five Brigade camps
being held this summer; two
Buckskin Brigades, two Bob-
white Brigades, and the Feath-
ered Forces (which focuses on
quail and turkey)!

There are some openings still
available for qualified applicants.
Participants must be between
13 and 17 years of age and
submit a complete application
for consideration. Applications
may be downloaded off of the
website, www.texas-
brigades.org.

For more information, contact
Helen Holdsworth, Executive
Director, at 800 TEX-WILD or
210-826-2904, ext. 120 or via
email at: h holdsworth@texas-
wildlife.org.

Texas Tech expert addresses
educational fears in light of
NCAA high school requirements

LUBBOCK—As part of its con-
tinuing crackdown on fraudu-
lent preparatory schools, the
NCAA passed legislation last
week designed to prevent high-
school athletes with low grades
from taking fluff courses at di-
ploma mills to increase their
chances of playing college
sports.

However, thousands of high-
school athletes can attend le-
gitimate preparatory schools,
including Texas Tech University
Independent School District, said
Supt. Gib Weaver.

Weaver, a sports official for
football, basketball and base-
ball for 25 years, can discuss
how programs such as TTUISD
offer nontraditional education
without sacrificing quality.

Last year, various news re-
ports detailed how some ath-
letes had used transcripts from

bogus private schools to help
shore up their grade-point aver-
ages gnd qualify for major col-
lege sports programs.

Several college-sports officials
believe the NCAA's new legisla-
tion could lead many poor-per-
forming high-school athletes to
consider attending junior col-
leges instead of preparatory
schools.

Students who successfully
complete full-time curriculum at
schools such at TTUISD will meet
NCAA requirements. Students
can enroll anytime and have six
montbhs to finish their courses at
their own pace with no need for
traveling to a community col-
lege campus, and courses can
fit in to the student’s schedule.
Many courses are on-line; the
rest are print-based, through fax,
e-mail and postal mail.

I want to thank all those who voted for
me and who gave encouragement before,
during and after the election. I have
confidence that the board will make great
decisions for our kids. Pleas‘g pray for
wisdom, direction, and understanding for all

the board members,
students of our school. May God pour out
His blessings and protection on all of CPISD.

teachers, staff, and

Judy Luter

Political Ad Paid By Judy Luter, P.O. Box 745, Cross Plains, Texas 76443

Roof

at least 2 estimates from
bonafide roofers, whd are
insured and bonded.

The subject of cost effectiveness
came up and the question of ‘How
much is too much?’ to continue
to put into the building was asked.
The Mayor summed it up with,
“We need to figure out the costs
and go from there.”

Thrennie then asked, “How
soon can we expect you to get
the estimates?” Purvis answered,
“We can probably get them by
the next meeting.” Debbie
Gosnell is to acquire the 2 bids
from qualified roofers.

Anderson asked who the
insurance company was, and if
the City could also check with
them before the next meeting.
Purvis replied yes, they would

. check with their insurance

company, TML before the next
meeting. He added that there is a
large deductible. Anderson
asked, “What’s the deductible?”
It was stated that there is a
$1,000 deductible, to which
Anderson countered, “A $1,000
deductible and ya’ll haven’t
done anything before now?”

*In her second appeal to the
Council, Anderson asked that
Councilman James Nichols be
removed from the Nutrition
Board, as the Senior Citizens
felt that he could not represent
them adequately. She suggested
Wilma Lawrence, Crystal
Davis and Kim Crockett as
willing to serve in his stead.
She added, “I would like for
these to be added as ‘Concerned
Citizens’.” Debbie Gosnell will
contact the 3 women to confirm
that they want to be on the
Nutrition Board.

The matter of removing Nichols
though was met with resistance,
as the City feels that a Council-
man needs to be on that board to
serve as the City’s representative.
Anderson reacted by stating,
“Other cities don’t have Council-
men on their Nutrition Board.”

*Cross Plains Fire Chief

«Ricky Carouth met with
"the Council to discuss the

Cottonwood Volunteer Fire
Control Group’s request to be
given jurisdiction over acreage
that now falls in Cross Plains
Fire Department’s jurisdiction.
Cottonwood wants official
control over this land so they
can then become eligible for
grants. Carouth advised the
Council that in order for that to
happen, Cottonwood would first
have to get an Emergency
Service Number (ESN).

When there is an emergency
and someone calls 911, the
corresponding ESN territory
responds to that 911 call. The
Federal Authorities under
Homeland Security look at these
numbers and territories very
seriously. There are many
things required and numerous
qualifications to be met before
ESN numbers are allowed to
change, as lives are effected.

Before Cottonwood could be

. eligible, they must have a certain

amount of acreage that would be
listed as their territory. Although
acreage would help Cottonwood
advance toward being eligible
for grant money, many other
problems arise.

The Cross Plains Fire
Department would still have

to respond to all the fires, due .

to lack of equipment and
man-power in Cottonwood.
Once Cross Plains gives up this
territory, they will lose grant
money.

In the event that Cottonwood
does succeed and get some
money from a grant, because it’s
only 7 miles from Cross Plains,
the amount of the grants will be
lowered for both towns.

To qualify for grants, fire
volunteers must attend a certain
number of mandated training
classes. They have to study to
learn exactly how to write up
the needed grants in a correct
and timely manner.

Succeeding in obtaining grants
takes not only perseverance and
specialized knowledge, but
factors such as population and
the number of structures are also
taken into consideration.

One slip-up on the paperwork and
they get rejected until the next

year. Mayor Purvis added that,
“Grants take time to come
through, if they are approved
at all.”

Carouth stated, “We need to
find out who this will help and
who this will hurt, if this
territory is divided up. It's a
give and take deal.” He told the
Council that he has spoken with

Tom Mann, Bill Shaw, Rhonda

Vestal, Jan Windham and others
who advised him pot to turn the
territory over to the Cottonwood
VFC Group until such time they
can prove they can handle it.
Carouth added that he was
willing to help out Cottonwood in
any way he could, as long as it
did not jeopardize Cross Plains.

*Cottonwood Fire Chief
Bob Childress also met with
the Council in defense of the
Cottonwood VFC Group. He said
that he had not heard a lot of the
information just given, but that in
order for Cottonwood to become
self sufficient, they need the
territory so they can apply for
grants and get needed equipment.

Debbie asked Childress if he
thought Cottonwood would be
able to keep up with all
the regulations and training
required. He replied, “That’s a
good question. I think we can, but
I don’t know for sure.”

A lengthy discussion ensued
over the fact that all fire
departments would like to have
brand new equipment, but the
truth of the matter is, bigger
departments with more money
hand their used equipment down
to smaller ones as they can.
Rural Fire Chief Gerald
Brown added, “Most volunteer
fire departments start out with 2nd

hand stuff.” He also related that
any equipment that Cross Plains
VED buys with grant money is
subject to inspection by the
Federal Government. “If we let
Cottonwood use it, it would be
on loan to them because Cross
Plains is still responsible for . it.”
Mayor Purvis asked Childress if
‘that would be a problem. He
‘replied, “Probably.” =

Purvis stressed that this needs
to be worked out to be beneficial
to everybody. He suggested that
Debbie talk with the various
individuals, such as those on
the Council of Governments, 911
Mapping and Homeland Security

_to see what they suggest. The
discussion was tabled until the
next meeting.

*In an unfortunate turn of
events, Dannes Turner from
the Economic Development
Cooperation (EDC) reported that
Louis Williams has withdrawn his
proposal to build the Senior
Village in Cross Plains. It was
stated that Williams did not
receive the needed interest in the
Village to warrant support from
the investors of the site. Without
the vital backing, the project
could not progress. The land will
be re-deeded back to the EDC.

*Susan Jones has met with the
EDC however, and hopes to be
able to put a Rural Clinic. If that
is successful, there are also plans
to incorporate a dentist and a
pharmacy at the location later.
Since neither exists at present in
Cross Plains, they would be a very
welcomed addition to our town
and surrounding area. Other
community services would also
be provided once the clinic is up
and running,

There was also discussion that
the “Heart of Texas Cross Plains
Clinic” open in town now, has
seriously curtailed it’s hours of
operation, so another available
place would fit the bill nicely.

*An innovative idea that the
City is trying to get off of the
ground is the proposal to have 10
different banners on rotating
display along Main Street. The
banners would be representative
of different seasons and events
that transpire throughout the year.
These banners would help to
promote tourism and interest as
well as beautify the city.

The banner brackets cost
about $75.00 each. A motion
was made to purchase the 10
brackets, contingent upon the
successful purchase of -the
banners by other local community

" *Debbie informed the Council
that BFI was not able to attend
this meeting due to scheduling
conflicts, but said that they told
her they’d be at the next meeting.
BFI’s performance was discussed
and Debbie told the Council that
she regularly receives numerous
calls from citizens, stating that
their garbage has not been picked
up. Some residents have missed
collections 2 and 3 weeks in a
oW,

Cross Plains is the only city
where BFI runs a Convenience
Station (trash drop-off). Now
they are saying that they would
like forthe City to take over
the operation of that facility.
It was noted that if BFI cancels
that service, they will be break-
ing their contract. Debbie
recommended that if this hap-
pens, the City should go out for
bids from another garbage
service.

*With rising gas and energy
costs, all Council members
agreed that the best decision
would be to extend the contract
with First Choice Power, to lock
in the 9 cent per Kilowatt-hour
rate they were offering the City.
The contract was renewed for
another 36 months.

*In the absence of Callahan
County Commissioner CIiff
Kirkham, the planned
discussion for the Inter-local
Agreement between the City and
County for use of City property
was tabled until the next meeting.

In the April Police Report
there were 103 calls for service.
These included: 8 Assaults, 5
Accidents, 5 Hot-Rodder calls, 5
Warrants served, 5 Criminal
Mischief, 4 Terroristic Threats, 4
Disorderly Conduct, 4 Burglary,
4 Thefts, 3 Family Disturbances,
3 Alarm Response, 2 Littering, 2
Prowlers, 1 Ebay Theft and 1
Suspicious Person at the School.
Don Gosnell had to assist other

agencies 2 times during this time

and gave out 42 Warnings and 64
Citations.
Members of the public present

were Ricky Carouth, Gerald -

Brown, J.D. Huddleston, EraLee
Hanke, Ray and Aza Lee Wom-
ack, Kathy Anderson, Thrennie
McCrohan and her son, Marshall
Stroup.

The "Official Minutes" for the
City Council Meetings are
available at City Hall. The
agenda for the next meeting on
Tuesday, June 12th, at 6:30 p.m.
will be posted 72 hours before on
the City Hall door. The public is

“encouraged to attend.

KIDS

CORNER

PROJECT
PARTY

We invite all
participants, family, and
~ SpOnSOrs to an

end of the year party
to recognize all and
award prizes and
certificates.

. Please come
Saturday, May 19
11:00 a.m. at the
Howard Pavilion!
Snacks will be served.

ADVERTISE IN
THE
CROSS PLAINS
 REVIEW

SCHOOL
BOARD

MEETING
I

A fegular meeting of the Board
of Trustees of the Cross Plains
Independent School District will

be held on May 17, 2007, begin-
ning at 6:00 p.m. in the High
School Library. The subjects to
be discussed or considered or
upon which any formal action
may be taken are as follows:

Open Meeting

1. Prayer

2. Swear in newly elected
School Board Members.

3. Re-establish New Board

4. Open Forum

5. Read and Approve minutes
from Previous Meeting

6. Discuss and Take Action on
Agreement for Audit Services for
2007-2008

7. Discuss and take action on

Depository Pledge Contract for
2007-2008

8. Discuss and Take Action on
Library Media Contract for 2007-
2008

9. Discuss and Take Action on
TASB Buy Board and Purchasing
Co-op

10. Discuss and Take Action on
CPISD Portion of Employee
Health Insurance

11. Read Statement in Regards
to Statement Made by Board
President During march School
Board Meeting (Jim Cook)

12. Discuss and Take Action on
Local Policy BDD Regarding
Legal Inquiries by Board
Members

13. Discuss and Take Action on
Approving Application for
Cross Plains Review to be
Submitted to TASB for Media
Honor Roll

14. Discuss and Take Action on
Raising Credits for Graduation
from CPISD

15. Discuss and Take Action on
Policies for Dual Credit Courses

- +16. Discuss and Take Action on

High School Cheerleading Camp

17. Discuss and Take Action on
CPISD Local Parent Involve-
ment Policy

18. Principal's Report on TAKS
Test

19. Discuss and Take Action on
Student's Participating in Gradu-
ation Ceremonies Who Do Not
Pass TAKS Test

20. Executive Session

A. Discussion with Parents
About School Bully

B. Discuss Stipends

1. Roy Richey

2. Marc Morgan

3. Donnie Dillard

4. Mitchell Atchley

5. Brandon McDowell

6. Shawn Bullock

C. Discuss Resignations

D. Discuss Employment of
Band Director

21. Take Action on Executive
Session Items

22. Review Bills/Financial Re-
port

23. Adjourn

This notice was posted in com-
pliance with the Open Meetings
Act on May 11, 2007.
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Calling All Artists!

Clyde Centennial Art Exhibition
Deadline June 16, 2007

In: preparation for the
upcoming Clyde Centennial
Celebration, art is now
being accepted for an

exhibition that will run
throughout the month of
July. Thereis a vastamount
of talent in this region and
much of it has come directly

out of Clyde. We are
looking for artists with ties
to Clyde, working in all

mediums, in the following
categories:

Students, Amateurs &
Professionals.

Work will be accepted
through June 16, 2007.
The show opens on Friday,
July 6th. To submit your
work, please send a
detailed description with
photos of your pieces to:
clydearts@hotmail.com

- For more information, you can also call

" Erica at 325-665-8620.



mailto:holdsworth@texas-wlldlife.org
mailto:holdsworth@texas-wlldlife.org
mailto:cIydearts@hotmail.com
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Sandra and Larry Crockett are pictured in their beautiful brick home in the dining room featuring

b

' Wanda Merryman purchased Terry Nixon’s home

furnishings and wall hangings grace the walls.

and added her own personal class. Elegan

§ an antique table and chairs and buffet formerly belonging to Troy and Maxine Crockett.

-

Beverly Ross sits in her gorgeous sun room holding a cross made by her daughter, Karen, made from
| chips of tile from their origional home. Charlie and Beverly are furnishing their house a room at a time.

Tour of Homes Well Attended

By Vanda Anderson
Editor

What a great idea to tour the
recently rebuilt homes that were
destroyedin the 2005 Firestorm!
Way to go Beta Sigma Phi!

The residents who prepared
their homes for the special day
were so gracious to allow
everyone to view their new
abodes.

Each one was very proud of
their creation and so they should
be. It was amazing what they had
accomplished in the short time
span. The task of starting over
literally from scratch would be

overwhelming. However, the
spirit of the nine families
featured is admirable.

The first house I visited was
Larry and Sandra Crockett's.The
open living, dining and kitchen
area was impressive. Their new
furniture were  replicas of
antiques and it was very
striking. All accessory colors
and wall hangings were perfectly
blended. Sandra said she was
color blind, but you would never
know it.

Charles and Kathy Chesshir's
home just across the street was a
surprise because it has a second
story. The extremely tall ceilings
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I want to thank all of you who voted for me
in the School Board election.
I sincerely appreciate the confidence you were
willing to place in my hands to help and
prosper our children here in Cross Plains.
I would also like to congratulate the winners
in the School Board election:
Tommy Ames
Vicki Dillard
Jim Cook

I know they will do an excellent job for
all of our children. :
Again, thanks to my supporters, e

Jane

4

olmes

i
!
1

" Political Advertisement Paid By Jane Holmes, P.O. Box 117, Cross Plains, Texas 76443

gave it a massive look. A very
private room for exercising and
the children's play room has a
wonderful . view on the yard.
Most of their furniture was a gift
from either individuals or
businesses and it looked great.

The home of Charlie and
Beverly Ross was indeed
colorful. My favorite colored
room was the "red" dining room
with abeautiful area rug. The sun
room was decorated so pretty and
it just felt like a nice place to
relax. I loved their gorgeous
front door with glass panels.

Dora Odom's country style
home was next. The porch all
across the front provided a won-
derful place to visit. It felt
"homey" with all the antique
furniture. Paulette Foster helped
with the decorating and it was
very  appealing.

The next stop was David and
Jane Holmes house which is
basically done in black and white
and is very stunning. The curtains
were black and white but in
different designs throughout.
Jane has some original creative
ideas,— such ‘as the cat eyes
above the bedroom door!

Since the Parker Home was not
complete on the inside, there

PUBLIC FAX (254) 725-7225

Mardell Harmes looks comfortable in her new living room. Her spacious home also includes a
covered back yard deck that she anticipates enjoying.

Linda Slaymaker sits in the kitchenﬂof her ne»“\.'. ‘ome. She has down sized, but loves her 2 m

brick house.

were no family there to photo-
graph, but the layout of the house
was very unique, as is the outside.
Sarah Brashear was there to tell
us what the plans were.

Wanda Merryman's house had
changed dramatically since I saw
it several months ago. A luscious
looking sofa and loveseat graced
the living room and the accent
items in the room were so pretty.
Her coppery colored back
entrance was so perky.

The home of Mardell Harmes
was spacious. The seafoam
green used as accessories was
lovely. The antique looking
basins in both baths were
beautiful.

The final home was that of
Linda Slaymaker. The front door
was outstanding as her home sits
beneath a huge tree. Cool gray/
tones are used outside and in.
Family photos decorated her
home. Replacing family photos
must have been a chore, butevery
home had them.

The title of the tour, "From
Ashes to Beauty" perfectly
described the transition these
homeowners have traveled
through. These beautiful homes
have definitely added to the
aesthetics of Cross Plains.

Kathy Chesshir stands beside her unique dining room suite. Charles
and Kathy are very happy to be “back” home again. Their house
was designed for energy efficiency.

David and Jane Holmes pose while sitting ona lovely hall tree in
the entrance of their new brick home. '

Nora Odom is pictured beside an antique hutch with an unusual
circular top. Her house decor is European antiques.




LETTER
TO
TaE EDITOR

It is a shame when the people of
Cross Plains will not come
‘together as a whole and let the
city help more than  one
organization or one group of
people with its limited resources
and save money at the same
time. It is sad when a few
closed-minded liberal people
think more of their personal
agenda than the well being of the
city as a whole.

When I took this job, I stated I
would do the most good for the
most people and I will continue to
do so.

If such people as Kathy
Anderson and Troy Crockett
would keep their nose out of City
Council business and stop
pointing fingers about things
they know only half-truths
about, maybe the elected people
could tend to the matter of
running the city business in a
more expeditious way that
would improve the lives of more
than one organization or group of
people.

Your Servant,

James W. Nichols

GOT DOMINO’S?

Come join us for the
3" Annual
42 TOURNAMENT!

Held durmg the Barbarian Festival
June 9" - 1:00 pm at
Senior Citizen’s Center
Prizes to be awarded!
Pre-register - $5.00
Day of event - $7.00
All are welcome to play!
Questions? Kandy-725-6589

Open House Update on S

Country Music
Show in Anson
Ya'll Come!!!!

The Opera House Country
Music Show will be Saturday,
May 19, 2007 at 6:00 p.m. inthe
Opera House located in Anson,
158

The bar:b-que supper will
begin serving at 5:00 p.m. Cost
is $6.00 a plate, and it includes
drink and dessert.

The special guest will be Cross
Country Band. Door prizes will
be given away. There is no
admission fee.

For addition information, call
Marlon Smith at 325-823-3523
and leave a message.

SUBSCRIBE TO
THE
CROSS PLAINS
REVIEW

116 S.E. Bgs
1ST STREET
CROSS PLAINS, TX

Thank you for your vote of confidence
in the recent school board election. I pledge

to be as active, assessable and visible as I
have beeri in the | past “There is  nothing as

important as the continuing success of our
school, teachers and the education of your

kids.

Political Advertisement Paid By Jim Cook,

Sincerely,
JIM COOK

PO Box 431, Cross Plains, Texas 76443
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for the 9th Annual
Barbarian Festival

The 9th Annual Barbarian
Festival is Saturday, June 9th.
Sponsorship money goes toward
the purchase of awards for the
Tractor Show, Car Show and
Parade; advertising, t-shirts, etc.
Partial proceeds for the festival
sponsor the Terry Jane Wyatt
Memorial Scholarship.

The Barbarian Sponsor,
donation of $100 or more,
including your name on the back
of the t-shirt, name on all
advertising and a free t-shirt.
T-shirts are given to all Car Show
entries and are sold at the festival.

The Warrior Sponsor,
donation less than $100, includes

-your name on all advertising.

The deadline to become a
sponsor is May 20th.

2007 Sponsors to date are:

Barbarian:

Reed Construction/Box R; City
of Cross Plains; Taste of Texas;
Callahan Furniture; Cross Plains
EDC; Texas Heritage Insurance;
Higginbotham Bros.; J & L Sales;
Jones Real Estate; Cross Plains
Review; Bless'd Automotive;
Cross Plains Recycling; Cross
Plains Frozen Food;
Higginbotham Funeral Home;
Cunningham Ranch; AAA
Stowaway Storage; Liveoak

Land and Real Estate; Bear
Branch Ranch; Dairy Queen;
Food Plaza; Allen Barnett—
Complete Home Maintenance;
Carouth Construction; Park Car
Wash; Childress Farms; Sun
Rays Tanning and Gifts; Cross
Plains Grain and Peanut; J & S
Ag Fabrication; Main Street Pool
House and Surf Shop; Schwan's;
Palace Drug; Town and Country
Village Market; Callahan Realty/
Ranchers Choice Realty; Texas
Heritage Bank; Farm and Ranch
Construction; and  Jean's Feed
Barn.

Warrior:

Ray's Barber Shop; Tim's
Floral; Johnson Dry Goods;
Staghorn Cafe, B.E.S.T.
Security; O'Kelley Office
Supply; T&K  Tire and
Alignment; and Lawrence Farm
and Ranch Supply.

If you would like to become a
sponsor, please contact Kandy
Jones 254-725-4458, Susan
McNeel 254-725-6498 or Cindy
Payne 254-725-6692 or mail to:
P. O. Box 741, Cross Plains, TX
76443.

The Festival Committee would
like to thank the sponsors for their
continued support.

DPS Driver's License
Office in Abilene Closing
Due to Relocation

The Texas Dept. of Public
Safety Driver's License Office in
Abilene will shut down after
business this Wednesday, May
16, 2007.

The office will remain closed
for business until Monday, May
21, 2007.

On Monday, May 21st, the
DPS Driver's License Office will
open at a new location in
Abilene. The old Montgomery
Ward building, ‘that houses

geveral-Texas State-agencies;

will also be home for the Texas
DPS Driver's License Office.
The new location is 4649 S. 1st
St. on the west side of the
building next to Winter's
Freeway and north of the Putt
Putt golf course.

Citizens requiring change of
address or renewal of driver's
license should come to the new

GET YOUR OFFICE SUPPLIES AT
THE CROSS PLAINS REVIEW

locations. Or to avoid that wait
inline, they can still simply go to
the web site for renewals or
address changes at
www.txdps.state.tx.us. At the
left side of the screen, please
click on Driver's License and
Online Services, and follow the
directions from there.

The office hours will remain
the same. 8:00 a.m. until 5:00
p.m., Monday through Friday,
with the exception of

~Wednesday, when the office will

remain open until 6:00 p.m. The
new telephone number for the
Texas Driver's License office is
325-695-0988.

Customers needing a copy of
a crash report still need to come
to the old location at the corner

‘of Industrial Blvd. and Buffalo

Gap Road.

Connect to Customer Choice

AS THE ELECTRIC DELIVERY COMPANY that has been serving south and west Texas for over
90 years, AEP Texas knows a thing or two about energy conservation. While we no longer sell
electricity or send out monghly electric bills, we recognize this is going to be a long, hot summer.

Since AEP Texas and its 1,700 employees are drectly connected to the many communities we live
in and serve, we’d like to share some informatic 1 on how you can help manage your electric bills
through active retail choice and where you can g  for additional help if need be.

One of the best ways to lower higher electric bills i. to shop around for a less expensive retail
electric provider (REP). Finding different offers car. be done quickly and efficiently.

1) Visit the Public Utility Commission of Texas (PUCT) electric choice website at
www.powertochoose.org. If you don’t have access to a computer, you can call the PUCT’s
Electric Choice hotline at 1-866-PWR4-TEX (797-4839).

2) Use the information you receive to contact different REPs to collect more information on
various services and offers. Also contact your current REP at the number listed on your electric
bill for other offers that may be available. Ask about contract terms and prices and be sure to
look at the REPs’ Electricity Facts Labels to make a good comparison.

Need some help?

TDHCA Utility Bill Help and Other Assistance
www.tdhca.state.tx.us/assist_energy.htm

Customers having trouble paying their electric bills and wishing to avoid disconnection should
discuss their concerns with their current retail electric provider. All REPs are required to offer
deferred payment plans to eligible customers who express an inability to pay. REPs also offer balanced
billing plans, which allow eligible customers to pay an average amount each month year-round.

Additionally, many community action agencies may be able to help with electric bills or energy efficiency
programs. For more information, contact the Texas Department of Housing and Community Affairs
(TDHCA) at 1-800-525-0657, e-mail at info@tdhca.state.tx.us or visiting one of the following websites.

TDHCA Home Repair Assistance and Weatherization
www.tdhca.state.tx.us/assist_repair.htm
www.aeptexas.com -

Connected to you.
Connected to Texas.

T TEXAs

150 Attend Cottonwood :
Historical Association's
Annual Meeting

Cottonwood residents, former
residents and descendents of

‘Cottonwood residents gathered

from near and far for
the Cottonwood Historical
Association's annual meeting,
last Saturday, May 5.

Claud Champion and Frances
Wilson Thornton, who grew upin
Cottonwood in the 1950s, were
the guest speakers. Everyone had
a great time and a good laugh at
some of the stories the speakers
told! Members of the audience
shared their memories. It was
surprising to see how many of
those in attendance lived or
visited Cottonwood in the 1950s.

Board members Beverly
Brown, Bryan Bennett and Beth
Bogue were re-elected to serve
another two-year term.

President H.D. Weaver
reported on the work progress on
the Old Methodist Church and
work to be done at the
Cottonwood Post Office. A new
gate was installed on the Old
Cemetery, which is locked at
night and unlocked each
morning. .

Teri Brown gave a report on
the Cottonwood Cookbook:
Cottonwood's My Home -
Recipes, Memories Histories and
thanked various members of the
community who helped in
preparation of the book. It was
also mentioned at the meeting

‘that an update to the book

containing more histories,
recipes and old photographs

would be compiled in the near
future.

The memorial plaque that is
designated to hang in the Old
Methodist Church in
Cottonwood was on display at
the meeting. The Association
thanks recent donors Charles and
Lou Rodenberger, Claud
Champion, Arthur Coats and
Billy Woody for their
contributions to the Methodist
Church repair fund.

The Association received the
following donations to the
general fund, which provides for
the upkeep and maintenance of
the two Cottonwood Cemeter-
ies,the Cottonwood Post Office
and Methodist Church: Susan
DeWitt, Judy Luter, Connor
Elliott, Roxalee Bynum, Billy G.
Woody, Pauline Lawson,
Dorothy Woody, Thaila M.
Robertson, Mr. and Mrs. Jack
Fry, Joan Sodowsky, Matt and
Sonda McGowen, Sherry
Meador, David, Lisa and Linda
Strahan, Claire Jordan Edwards,
Martha L. Malone, Richard and
Jeanell Purvis, Dr. and Mrs. J.O.
Williams, Lila Lambert - In
Memory of Verna Hargrove and
Lillie Childers, Lorene and Larry
McCallum, Ervin W. Light, Jr.
and Barbara Light - In Memory of
Lon and Doris Duncan, and many
anonymous donations.

A "thank you" to these donors
and to all of the folks who came to
the meeting.

Texas Parks and Wildlife
Department seeking
public dove hunting lands

The Public Dove Hunting

Program is not only= amw«Phce@etvameméependenteﬂ -

opportunity for hunters, but it is
also an opportunity for
landowners to make some extra
money by leasing the hunting
rights for dove and all other
small game to TPWD to be part
of the public hunting program.

This is a short termed lease
usually for 45 to 60 days in
length. The equivalence of the
dove season or in the central
and south zone areas the first
split of the dove season.

The Texas Parks & Wildlife
Department is looking for
properties that are at least 50 or
more acres where hunting is
legal, with good access, food,
water and cover to attract dove.
Ideal sites have a good food
source such as grain crops;
sunflowers, croton (goat

weeds) or recently fallowed.

size, habitat, game species, and
hunt dates included. Location is
also very important. We would
like to find areas that are along
the corridors of interstate 35,
45, 10 and 20, within a triangle
of Dallas, Houston, and San
Antonio.

However, if your property is
located in other areas, and you
are interested, give us a call
anyway. We try to find a good
hunting opportunity, which
means that we don't lease all
properties that are offered due
to limited funding, and not
meeting the criteria we are
looking for.

If interested you may contact
Danny Davis, Wildlife Biologist
at 325-642-6797.

PERSONAL CHECKS ACCEPTED!

DIRECTV FREE

4 Room System!
250+ Channels!

Starts $29.99/month!
FREE HBO/Cinemax!
FREE Showtime!
FREE DVR/HD Receiver!

Call 1-800-214-7110

e WesTex Connect:
INTERNET SERVICES

BROADBAND
INTERNET

NOW AVAILABLE!

WesTex Connect
has been providing
Broadband Internet in Clyde
for 5 years.

500 Chestnut, Abilene

325-673-1930
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Dr. James Warlick

named Clyde CISD
Interim Superintendent

The Clyde School Board voted

to hire Dr. James Warlick of
Cross Plains as Interim Superin-
tendent during the school
board's called meeting held
Monday, April 30th held at the
Clyde High School Library.
- Onamotion by Christina Lacey
and a second by Nathan Tinkle,
the school board voted 7-0 to
named Dr. Warlick as Interim
Superintendent at Clyde CISD.
His pay is the same rate of pay
as Superintendent Dr. Kevin
Spiller, who resigned April 30th,
although it will be calculated to
a daily rate of $510 a day.

Dr. Warlick will begin duties in
Clyde on May 14th. He is ex-
pected to remain on the job until
a permanent replacement can
be hired in early August. Dr.
Warlick did not attend the Mon-
day night school board meet-
ing.

Clyde School Board President

PUBLIC FAX (254) 725-7225

Greg Welch said Dr. Warlick was
recommended as the interim
superintendent by the Region
XIV Education Service Center's
Ronnie Kincaid.

Welch said Dr. Warlick retired
from Corpus Christi Calahan
CISD several years ago and had
moved to Cross Plains along
with his wife and bought some
property and were remodeling
their home. Welch said Dr.
Warlick's wife worked at Cross
Plains ISD as a counselor. His
wife also holds a Ph.D. Welch
said he believes Dr. Warlick's
wife has ties to the Cross Plains
community.

Welch said Dr. Warlick also
worked previously at Midland
Greenwood ISD and Grayford
ISD. Dr. Warlick grew up in
Hamilton, graduating high
school from Hamilton High
School.

Cross Plains Review

Wedding Announcement
POLICIES

$15.00 CHARGE IF YOU DESCRIBE CLOTHING,
TABLE/ROOM DECORATIONS, ETC

Their is NO Charge for Announcements Without Descriptions
Call 254-725-6111 For Details

Belle Plaine Cemetery
Association Meeting
set for May 28th

The Belle Plaine Cemetery
Association will hold their
annual business meeting on
Memorial Day, Monday, May
28th. The Callahan County
Historical Society is combining
their summer picnic meeting
with the Cemetery Association
meeting again this year.

Belle Plaine Cemetery is
located 8 miles south of Baird.
Take Hwy 283 to CR 470 and
turn east. Turn north at CR473
(first dirt road) and then east
into cemetery entrance.
Directional signs will be placed
to help you find your way.

The Honor Guard must march
into the cemetery prior to the
start of the ceremonies, so
please plan to arrive and be

~parked by 10:30 a.m., if
possible.

The ceremony will being at
11:00 a.m., with the traditional
fly over by the Big Country
Squadron of the CAF based at

Callahan County

DPS Report

Calls received by the Callahan
County Department of Public
Safety from May 6, 2007
through May 12, 2007 include:

Cases Investigated

Warnings—68
Complaints—52
DWI—2

Vehicle Accidents
There were six vehicle acci-
dents investigated during this
time span.

FARM EQU'PMENT
T30 LHears Expevience”

(825) 893-4242

It's all obout comfort
and saving time.

RAZOR SERIES

18-25 HP 44" AND 52"

*Honda or Briggs &
Stratton engine

*Choice of Seats

*Anti-scalp rollers

*Adjustable steering control levers

*Easy access to engine
maintenance

*Available in Land Pride
Buckskin or Red

*Financing Available

Y7 & %M Yii The Pictnre
/8 54400 ymvtb/b_oé/eg&

Schedule & Registration Hours
Available Online

First Class Day Is June 4

CJC...Real Education For Real People
www.cjc.edu
(254) 442-5000 (Cisco)
(325) 794-4400 (Abilene)

An Equal Opportunity Institution

Sunior )
COLLEGE,
Cisco W Abilene

--Abilene Educational Center--

--Cisco Campus--

1635 S. Access Rd. & 1-20
Clyde, TX 79510

May 29-30

May 31

Elmdale Airpark. The Dyess
Air Force Base Honor Guard will
assist in the flag raising
ceremonies, Norman West Jr.,
will play the National Anthem,
and Ashly Rowen, and her
horse Storm, will represent the
Riderless Horse. .

Lee Abernathy, Belle Plaine
Cemetery Association Board
Member and Historian, is our
guest speaker this year. His
topic is "Memories of the
Methodists of Belle Plaine."

A potluck dinner will follow
the business meeting.
Everyone should bring a
covered dish to compliment the
meat and drinks provided by
the Association.

Please mark down May 28th
onyour calendar. This meeting
and the cemetery is open to the
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